

Meekly Mass Schedule

| Monday, May 29 8:15 AM † Dale Bausch |
|---|
| Tuesday, May 30 |
| Wednesday, May 31 8:15 AM † Lavern & Leona Digman |
| Thursday, June 1 |
| Friday, June 2 |
| Saturday, June 3 |
| Sunday, June 4 |

RECONCILIATION

(in the confessional closest to the rectory)

Mon. thru Sat. from 7:45 – 8:05 AM Saturday at 4:00 PM

Face-to-face reconciliation by appointment only.

TREASURE

May 20, 21 & 22

| Church Support Envelopes \$ Offertory Cash | |
|--|----------------------|
| Children's Offertory | \$37.00 |
| Weekly Electronic Giving | |
| 7T 1 | · · · · · |
| Total\$ | 6,847.00 |
| Budgeted Offertory for May | , |
| | \$29,354 |
| Budgeted Offertory for May | \$29,354 \$23,809 |

Mass Intentions

We have openings for Mass Intentions in coming weeks and months. Contact the rectory or use envelopes found in the back of the church to have a Mass said for your intentions or for your loved ones.



From Our Pastor:

Blessed Paul VI was also insulated for a time from many of

the nefarious practices that were being promoted in the Church in the name of Vatican II, but had nothing to do with the true reforms or goals of the Council at all. He did find out eventually and on June 29, 1972 he said in a public address on this Feast Day of Sts. Peter & Paul, "Through some fissure the smoke of Satan has entered the temple of God." In many places throughout the USA communion in the hand was being promoted in an undeclared schism against the true teachings of the Church and the wishes of the Pope. It was often times imposed by threats, and in an environment of sacrilege and hatred, and sometimes even violence. I remember how it was done at my home parish. The priest told us during the homily of the new practice—didn't quote the Council documents, or any doctrinal documents—and then said. "If anyone sticks their tongue out at me I will refuse them communion." By communion time the church was half empty. Rebellion against the Pope never increases unity but always causes division and distrust. (to be continued)

REMINDER:

National Combined Collection and Trinity Dome Collection are being collected now. There are brochures/flyers in the back of Church that explains these efforts.

Catholic Herald Subscription Renewal of \$22.00 is now due!

Please make checks payable to St. Clement Parish. There are envelopes in the back of church, in your packet or use your own with collection marked with your name. Thank you!

Steubenville Meal Fundraiser is here!

Take a break from cooking and let the Steubenville Conference participants cook for you again this year! Delicious choice of meatloaf and/or pork chop w/stuffing meal is being offered again. The pick-up/delivery date this year will be June 14 & 15. Meals must be pre-ordered. Forms are available at the scrip table or the parish office. They can be turned back in to the parish office, offertory basket, emailed to Pat Adams at ptadams@tds.net or any of the families going to the conference. Please turn the order forms in by June 9th. Thank you for your continued support of our youth!

FIRST FRIDAY EUCHARISTIC ADORATION JUNE 2 & 3

Please sign up on the schedule near the Fatima Chapel. You may come at any time during the 24-hour adoration, however by signing up for just one hour, it will assure at least one person is in the Chapel at all times keeping vigil with the Blessed Sacrament throughout the day and night. Thank you for the donation of your time!

PURE UNITY YOUTH (13 & OLDER) AND PARENT EVENT

Wednesday, May 31st, 6:30-9pm, Doors Open at 6pm

Sponsored and presented by Clarity Clinic of Platteville

- promoting the beauty of sexual integrity in life and marriage
- encouraging youth to commit themselves to sexual integrity
- educating parents on how to promote integrity in the home
- one night event of music, messages and commitments
- FREE event held at Community Evangelical Free Church, Platteville

ST. CLEMENT SUMMER FEST!

Plans are underway to celebrate a Summer Fest on July 8 in the evening which will include a band and simple food and refreshments, as well as activities for the kids. We want to hold expenses down so that all can enjoy this for a minimal cost. However, we need your help in covering the band fee, plus a few other expenses. In total we need \$1,900. If you can assist in this in anyway, we need your donations turned into the parish by May 31. Please include your name with your contribution. This celebration will also be one way to thank Fr. John for his years of ministry in the parish before he leaves that following week.



Congratulations to the 2017 Lancaster High School graduates, especially those from our parish family. We wish you well in all your future endeavors. May God's love and grace always shine upon you!

Brooke Orlando Addison Jordan Allen Addison **Justin Lee Allen** Mallory Lynn Bahl Carter William Barr Britnee Taylor Bottomley Mark William Burkholder Carly Jane Chadd **Eden Pierce Connelly** Allison Kathleen Emmel Michael Harold Evans Katherine Lynn Frommelt Haley Jeanne Gotto Madison Elizabeth Haack Adam Kenneth Hampton Annalise Marie Hauk Joshua Daniel Hentrich Jacob Lee Ihm Austin Lane Jerrett Evan William Kelly Tyson Christopher Kelz Shikyla Ann Klaas McKenzie Esther Klein

Quinten Lee Kreul Ruby Jean Kwallek Kyle Wesley Landon Kristina Charlyne Larson-Raisbeck Taya Jasmine Lau Austin Robert Lucey Brooke Ann Marcue Brandon Michael Mergen Jessica Sue Miles Jordan Edward Mohlmann Larry Earl Moore III Tashia Marie Morrow Mackegan Michael Mundy Jonathon David Leh Murphy Jered Clinton Nickel **Emily Anne Olson** Cynthia Sue Ottesen Brooke Yvonne Pagliaro Anthony Joseph Pozorski, Jr. Drew Brian Reuter Tanner Joseph Reuter Brianna Leigh Reynolds

Rebecca Dianne Roberts Venessa Ann Rockwell Clara Zoe Schaffer Abbie Marie Schildgen Morgan Elizabeth Schneider Nicholas David Seiler Alyssa Kay Simpson Lauren Anna Smith Brittney Marie Stein Harrison Robert Stone Brandi Rae Taylor Lauren Alynn Thole Lauren Lydia Tucker William Mark Uppena Mikayla Therese Vincent Jenna McKenzie Vogel Tara Jade Wagar Jason Scott Wharton Chett Lee Winkler Matthew Jean Withey Lauren Jean Yearous

"Don't let anyone think less of you because you are young. Be an example to all believers in what you say, in the way you live, in your love, your faith and your purity." 1 Timothy 4:12

SMILE AND SAY CHEESE!

Lifetouch Directories will be here on June 5-10 and June 12-17 to photograph our parish members for a new directory. The photography session is free, and you receive a free 8x10 portrait and a directory just for your time. Right now we have many open times for you to get your family's photo taken! You will have the opportunity to purchase additional photographs, but you are under no obligation to do so.

To sign up online go to: https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/9qnls770/Be sure to type this in exactly! Once you get to the Lifetouch site, just follow the step by step instructions. It's very easy to schedule a time; and you can change it later if needed. You can sign up in the back of church on most weekends after Mass. You can also call me at the rectory to schedule a photography appointment. Again, we have many open slots. I'm proud to be a member of St. Clement Parish. Show your pride too by scheduling a photography session. Our directory will be incomplete without you!! So sign up soon, as June 5th is only one week away! If you have any questions or would like to assist with this project contact me at the rectory. ~ Bill

PS.... We need some volunteers to be greeters on the days of photography. Please call me if you can help with this easy task.

ADULT EDUCATION FOR THE SUMMER

We will again be offering an adult education study during the summer as a means to enrich our faith and knowledge, and also as a means to get together as friends in Christ and enjoy one another's company. This summer we will be exploring the Gospel of St. John. This Gospel is rich in meaning on many levels, and because of its uniqueness and difference from the other Gospels, it is a treasure to explore. We will begin our study on Wednesday, June 7 after the 8:15 Mass. This is an 8 session study so it will fit perfectly into summer. For those wishing an evening session, contact Bill at the rectory.

SAINT CLEMENT SCHOOL

DOOLITTLE'S SCRIP OFFER EXTENDED

Kevin & Renee Timmerman have extended their gracious offered to donate 20% of all Doolittle's SCRIP purchased in the month of May and now June back to our wonderful Catholic school!!! These gift cards have no expiration date and make great gifts throughout the year, So, please help spread the word and be sure to purchase as many Doolittle's SCRIP cards as you can. Thank you for your cooperation and your support of our great SCRIP program!!!

Saint Clement School/ Home & School Raffle Calendar Winners:



May

- 22 \$25 Taylor Crapp
- 23 \$25 Cindy Klaas
- 24 \$25 Jeff & Bev Kasparek
- 25 \$25 Alyssa Bainbridge
- 26 \$25 Shaun & Katie Reuter
- 27 \$25 Lawrence & Mary Durst
- 28 \$50 Zippy Koeller



MEMORIAL DAY 2017

Remembering with deep gratitude and pride all those who have served our nation and those

currently serving to protect our freedom. We remember and pray for those whose lives were given for the sake of the freedoms we enjoy. May God Bless America! And may we not forget! Have a safe and enjoyable Memorial Day weekend.

Please hold Andrew and Ashly Snyder and their family in your prayers. Their daughter, Amelia Christine Snyder, was born and died on May 19th. May the Lord embrace this little child in His arms, and embrace Andrew, Ashly and their family also in His loving care.